

February 1, 2019

Dr. John B. Boone
Dean of Institutional Effectiveness,
Accreditation, and Research
Wake Technical Community College
Southern Wake Campus
9101 Fayetteville Road
Raleigh, NC 27603-5696

Dear Dr. Boone:

Thank you for the letter of January 4, 2019, providing SACSCOC with additional information regarding your intention to close the Associate of Applied Science in Facilities Maintenance Technology degree program, effective spring 2019. In a letter dated December 17, 2018, SACSCOC requested the following:

Please indicate how students were informed of the program closing and whether they will incur any additional charges as a result of the program closing.

Your response indicates that students in the degree program were notified via email by the Dean of the Applied Engineering and Technologies Division as a part of the teach-out plan for the program. Students will not incur any additional charges as a result of the program closure.

We approve the closing of the A.A.S. in Facilities Maintenance Technology degree program.

Sincerely,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/LCS:efk

cc: Dr. D. Gayle Greene, Acting President

Dr. Larry L. Earvin